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Contribution by the General Fisheries Commission for the Mediterranean 
and the Black Sea to Part I (topic of the Informal Consultative Process) of 

the report by the UNSG on developments and issues relating to oceans 
affairs and the law of the sea 

The 1 4 ' ~  meeting of the UN Informal Consultative Process - to be held in NY at the 
United Nations HQs from 17 to 20 June 2013 - will address the topic "Impacts of ocean 
acidification on the marine environment". Consistent with the letter by the ASG in charge of 
the OLA, 



(ii) Matters which may require further consideration on this issue, with an emphasis 
on areas where coordination and cooperation at the intergovernmental and infer-agency 
levels could be enhanced: the GFCM at its 36'h Session held at Marrakesh in May 2012 has 
adopted seven memoranda of understanding with various organizations, including UNEP- 
MAP and the Black Sea Commission. In order to promote sustainable development in a 
manner that is expected to ensure adequate respect for the Mediterranean and Black Sea 
marine environments, close cooperation between the GFCM and these two organizations in 
particular is expected to occur as of 2013. Thus far, common activities to be jointly developed 
with both UNEP MAP and the Black Sea Commission have been identified and some joint 
initiatives are about to be launched. 

An area of work will be in particular that relating to the "good environmental status" 
of the Mediterranean Sea. In this connection the GFCM has recently signed a joint project 
agreement with the Italian Ministry of the Environment which will enable to enhance 
coordination at the intergovernmental and inter-agency levels in the region in addressing 
existing stressors to marine ecosystems and their living resources. Furthermore, always with a 
view to enhancing better coordination at the intergovernmental and inter-agency levels in the 
region, the GFCM has actively participated in the "Second International Workshop Bridging 
the Gap between Ocean Acidification Impacts and Economic Valuation - 
Ocean Acidification Impacts on Fisheries and Aquaculture" which was held in the 
Principality of Monaco on 1 1 -13 November 201 2. Work is currently ongoing to finalize and 
disseminate the outcomes of this workshop. 
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